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Dear Ms. Leung,

My name is Gail Oshima. | am a resident of the San Mateo Highlands community at 2043 New Brunswick
Drive. My home is close to the development discussed in the "Consideration of a proposed Minor
Modification to an approved Resource Management (RM) Permit (PLN2006-00357) for the development
of Lots 5, 6, 7, and 8 (BLD2016-00161 through BLD2016-00164) in the San Mateo Highlands Area". | am
very concerned of the impact this proposed project will have on our Highlands neighborhood, specifically
the probable reduction in safety and general quality of our neighborhood's unique aesthetics. The
proposed modifications are not minor, but appears to be quite significant in terms of the impact this
construction project will have to the hillside open space along Ticonderoga Drive, which includes a
possible increased risk of a landslide in the area. The addendum has an obvious major revision that
entails a doubling of the earthwork required and changes to the originally proposed earth grading activity.
| strongly request that the County prepare a supplemental environmental impact report document and
hold a public community hearing about the construction project.

Thank you for your time and consideration of my request.

Gail Oshima



